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2 Montgomery Street, 2nd Floor l Jersey City, NJ 07302 l T: 201-395-3952  l  enjoku@panynj.gov 

 
 

July 7, 2023 

 

 

Paul Cacicedo, Jr. 

President 

Consolidated Steel & Aluminum Fence Co., Inc. 

316 North 12th Street 

Kenilworth, NJ 07033 

 

Re:   Minority Business Enterprise (MBE) Certification 

Type:   Construction   

Specialty: Fencing and Guardrails 

Range:               B - Up to $1.5 million) 

 

Dear Paul Cacicedo, Jr: 

 

We are pleased to inform you that The Port Authority of NY & NJ has re-evaluated your business and 

determined that it continues to be eligible to participate in the agency’s Minority Business Enterprise (MBE) 

Program. Consolidated Steel & Aluminum Fence Co., Inc., is currently qualified in the construction 

specialty and range noted above and remains in the Port Authority’s online directory of certified MWBEs, 

which can be accessed at https://panynj.diversitysoftware.com/FrontEnd/SearchCertifiedDirectory.   

 

However, the firm’s updated construction references are under review by our Engineering Department.  If as a 

result, there are changes to Consolidated Steel & Aluminum Fence Co., Inc.’s qualification status, you will be 

notified under a separate letter. 

 

Please be advised that we periodically review all certifications and reserve the right to decertify any firm that no 

longer meets our guidelines. You must notify the Office of Diversity, Equity and Inclusion in writing within 30 

days of any significant changes to your business. These include, but are not limited to, a change of officers, 

directors, location, and business name. Failure to advise us of these changes can result in decertification of your 

business. 

 

This certification will remain in effect for five years or until July 7, 2028, after which you must submit a new 

MBE recertification application with supporting documentation. The application can be accessed from our 

website: www.panynjSD.com.  

 

If you have any questions regarding your certification, you may contact me at (201) 395-3952 or via email at 

enjoku@panynj.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ed Njoku 
Edward Njoku 

Certification Analyst 

Office of Diversity, Equity, & Inclusion 
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